
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, March 11, via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on March 3, 2021.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present. There were 3 citizens present.  Meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Chairman Greg Hyer.  
Discussion on Village of Cross Plains proposal to obtain majority control of Fire District and limit their future financial contributions or possibly dissolve District & provide their own fire services.  Jay Lengfeld, Village of Cross Plains President, presented discussion points for restructuring the Cross Plains-Berry Joint Fire District Agreement.  The current agreement is in effect until mid-April next year so further discussion is not being pursued at this time.
Discussion/Action on Mt. Horeb Fire District Resolution Exception to Levy Limit. Jenny Minter appeared to talk about the resolution proposed by the Village of Blue Mounds that would put a cap on the amount the fire district can increase their budget and allow participating municipalities to levy for the funding of the fire department.  All 8 municipalities would need to approve their own ordinance.  The final resolution is still in discussion.  Jenny pointed out that the district continues to grow and they may need to look at switching from volunteer fire fighters to full time staff in the future.  If the resolution is passed, it would need to be written to allow for expansion of the number of full-time employees.  Greg Haack made a motion to defer the resolution until after the Mt. Horeb fire board meets next week and to readdress it next month.  Patty Mullins seconded.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion/Action Red Mouse Outdoor Music Event in May 2021; Red Mouse CUP & Noise Ordinance Limitations/Conflicts.  Kit Kalscheur indicated he wanted to move the volleyball court to a different area and put up a batting structure pus moving some of the lights.  Mr. Kalscheur will locate his CUP in order for the Town to make a decision as to whether the CUP allows for an exception to the Noise Ordinance limitations.
Approval of the Minutes of the February 11 Board Meeting.    Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the February 11 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to defer the February 28 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve payment of March invoices in the amount of $104,968.46.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Bonnie Krattiger was able to correct the February financial report.  Patty Mullins moved to accept financial report for February.  Greg seconded.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Annual Town Meeting at present is scheduled for April 20, 2021 at 7:00 pm.  More people are asking about renting the building.  The Board discussed whether there will be any changes with renting community center hall now that the vaccines are available.  No determination was made.  Chair:  The Town has received the County Bridge Aid money.  FEMA has decided to fund $94,000 of the $365,000 road repair for Oak Valley due to the flooding a few years ago.  Recovery Act will be giving the Town approximately $147,800.  Chairman will look into whether or not Middleton has any interest in some sharing of EMS services.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Mike Dubis indicated the new power lines will be replacing old lines but ATC will also be taking some of the trees down in the area.  Construction will probably start sometime in the fall.  Mike also asked about the Hartung building.  He was wondering if this is in the town’s municipality or is this in the village.  County has zoned it into commercial use but the town approved it for Hartung’s own personal use.  TDS fiber optic service is still being looked at for those in the Stagecoach Road/Hwy P area.  There is interference on local phone lines allegedly from local business activity. 
Report from Deputy Brooke Gagner on 2020 activities.  Postponed until April 15 meeting.
Discussion/Action on Gary Brunner transfer development rights from his parcel on Hwy P to Joe Barman to his parcel on Mineral Point Rd.  Postponed.  No new date set.
Action on resolution honoring Sheriff David Mahoney.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the resolution honoring Sheriff David Mahoney.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.
Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



